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End-of-Mission press releases include statements of IMF staff teams
that convey preliminary findings after a visit to a country. The views
expressed in this statement are those of the IMF staff and do not
necessarily represent the views of the IMF's Executive Board. Based
on the preliminary findings of this mission, staff will prepare a report
that, subject to management approval, will be presented to the IMF's
Executive Board for discussion and decision.

The Iraqi authonties and the staff of the Intemational Monetary
Fund (IMF) have reached a3 staff-level agreement on a request
for a 36-month Stand-By Ammangement (SBA). Under the
arrangement, and subject to the approval of the IMF executive
board, Iraq could have access to IMF credit amounting to

SDR 3.894 billion {about US$5.4 billion) subject to the
finalization of the macroeconomic framework and financing
assurances, Irag's previous US$3.7 billion (200 percent of quota)
SBA approved in February 2010 expired on February 23, 2013,
Iraq received a $1.2 billion disbursement under the Rapid
Financing Instrument in July 2015.

Mr. Christian Josz, Mission Chief for Iraqg, issued the following
statement today in Amman:

"Iraq has been hit hard by the conflict with ISIS and the
precipitous fall in oil prices. The ongoing armed conflict with ISIS
continues to strain the country’s resources and is resulting in new
waves of intemally displaced people, now reaching over 4
million. The steep fall in oil prices is causing a large extemal
shock to the balance of payments and budget revenue, which
depend predominantly on oil export receipts.



